
Tuesday, November 1, 1960 

The regular Monthly Meeting of the Church Council of United Evangelical 

Church was held on November 1, 1960. The meeting was opened with prayer 

by Rev. Titus Lehmann. All members of the Council were present with the 

exception of Mr. Maxim Hoffmann. Mr. Rudy Diamond also was present to 

represent the Sunday School. 

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: 

FINANCE: 

A complete report of the finances for the year will be prepared 

for the Congregational meeting. 

A motion was made by Ernest Jones and seconded by Mr. John Will 

that all memorial cards be obtained during regular business hours, 9:00 A. M. 

to 4:00 P. M. from the Church Secretary at the Church Office on Dillon 

Street, if possible. 

ENVELOPE: 

Progress 

AUDITING: 

Boocks will be audited on Tuesday, November 15. 

CHARITY: 

Progress 

CALENDAR: 

Permission has been granted for the Job's Daughters to hold a 

Banquet and Dance at our Fellowship Hall. 

CANVASS: 

Progress 

Music: Progress 
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FELLOWSHIP: 

An effort will be made to obtain more Junior Council Members to 

attend the 10:15 Service. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: 

The Intermediate Department is trying to reorganize in order 

to stimulate attendance - particularly among the male students. 

INTER-ORGANIZATION: 

All Council Members are asked to give some time in the preparation 

of the Oyster Supper. 

PROPERTY: 

Mr. Hammerbacher has contacted Mr. Ebert but at this time no 

reply has been received from him concerPing repairs to the buildings. 

Williams Engineering Company has been contacted regarding the waterproofing 

but have not replied. 

Windows in guest room will be washed. Sunday School roof was 

found to be in good repairs, so no necessary repairs are needed at this time. 

Fire Department has i nformed us that the capacity for the 

Friendshi.p Hall be set at 325 total - 260 for banquets. The Air Conditioners 

have now been drained for the winter months. Mr. Redmer will be contacted 

c oncerning an estimate for painting the exterior windows of the Sunday School 

BuUding. 

A business type phone will be installed in t he Church Office with 

a jack to the Friendship Hall. Pay phone will be removed. Typewriter will 

be repaired or replaced. 

--
Respectfully submitted, 

Wilbert J. Ermer, 
Recording Secretary 
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COMMUIUCATIONS: 

Report from Church Secretary is attached to the minutes. 

PULPIT COMMITTEE: 
W,(£111G4"" 

Copy of letter of resignati on from Rev. Lehmann to be mailed 

to all members of the Congregatlion. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

There is no old business to be discussed. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

There is no new business to come before the meeting. 

A special meeting is to be held on Friday, November 4th. 

The meeting was adjourned with prayer. 

Motion made by Marcus Strevel to close same and seconded 

by William Koehler. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Wilbert J. Ermer, 
Recording Secretary 
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